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What’s On ~ July 2019 

04/07 Coffee & Chat – 10.00am, the Boathouse Café (prebook with Liz 411426) 
04/07  ’New’ Monthly Knit & Natter Group – 1.30-3.00pm, The Swan, Alderton 
05/07 Bawdsey School Sports Day and Strawberry Fayre – 3.00pm-6.00pm 
06/07 Sutton Breakfast – 9.00-10.00am, Memorial Hall (prebook 411739) 
06/07 Alderton Fete – 2.00pm, Recreation Ground 
07/07 St Andrew’s, Alderton – 3.00pm, dedication of WWI Rolls of Honour 
09/07 Community Land Trust AGM – 7.00pm, Hollesley Village Hall 
11/07 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
15/07 Village Hall & Recreation Ground Committee – 7.30pm, the Hall 
18/07 Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
20/07 Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
21/07 Village Garage & Car Boot Sale – 10.00am-2.00pm.  Book on 411459 
25/07 Joint Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
26/07 Girls Night Out “School’s Out For Summer” – 7.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 

(pre-book by 22.07.19 on 411793) 
The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Deben Ferry Every day 10.00am-6.00pm 
Boathouse Café Open Thursday-Monday/school hols every day, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Radar Museum Wednesday, Thursdays, Sundays, 11.00am-4.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thursday, 11.15-11.45am, the Village Hall 
Mobile Post Office Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall Car Park 
Shelby’s, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm 
Poppies, Sutton Heath Monday-Friday, 9.00am-1.30pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust Open every day except Tuesday, 10.30am-5.00pm 
Blue Rabbit Café, Shottisham – Sat/Sun + from 25.07.19 Thur/Fri 8.30-11.30am 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 
 

JULY CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

7 8.00am Holy Communion 
3.00pm Songs of Peace 
& Praise 

  

14 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Matins 

21 8.00am Holy Communion   

28  11.00am Morning Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey  
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
 

If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please 
email louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 

Meet Up Mondays 2.00-4.00pm at The Shepherd and Dog, Hollesley 
Meet Up Wednesdays 10.00-11.30am at The Swan, Alderton 
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BAWDSEY ANNUAL GARAGE/BOOT SALE ~ Saturday 21 July ~ 10.00am-2.00pm 
£5 per house or boot (behind the Village Hall) 

Proceeds to the Village Hall & Recreation Ground 
Contact Pat & Rawdon on 01394 411459 before 7 July to appear on the map 
If anyone can help with the refreshments or make a cake please let us know 

 

BAWDSEY FETE 

What an incredible day!  It was a record last year, but this year we topped that and 
made, after expenses, £5,200 – brilliant!  Thanks to everyone who helped.  We had 
more helpers and more donations than ever before which obviously reflected in the 
final figure.  Thanks especially to those who stayed to the very end to clear up and 
help put things away; without them the job would be impossible. 
Current work being undertaken: (a) repair to the Recreation Ground gates after 
being vandalised; (b) work has started on the copula on the Village Hall to repaint 
and repair it; (c) we are putting new toilets in the Pavilion and adding a disabled wc; 
(d) work days to cut back hedges around the tennis courts; and (e) getting the 
surface area on the playground back to a useable condition. 
We would welcome more volunteers on the work days to enable us to keep things 
in good order.  All this is made possible with the money raised by the village and 
people volunteering their time.  Thank you. 

 
BAWDSEY HAVEN YACHT CLUB EVENTS 

Sunday 8 September 2019 Visit to Mid-Suffolk Light Railway, Brockford Station, 
11.00am, with guided tour, £10.00.  This is a Gala day featuring draught beer, 
traction engines, four locomotives in steam, including Sirapite, visiting from Leiston 
Long Shop Museum.  25 places available.  Come by your own transport, meet at 
the booking office and pay on arrival. 
Sunday 6 October 2019 Coach trip to Essex for cruise on the Chelmer Navigation, 

visit to Museum of Power and Maldon.  First to Paper Mill Lock, where we board the 
Victoria (large canal boat) for a two hour cruise along the Chelmer Navigation.  
Snacks/drinks available on board.  Then we visit the Museum of Power for a light 
lunch (payable separately/not obligatory), a talk and tour of the Museum which is 
based around two working steam pumping engines, other smaller engines and 
artefacts.  The Museum is also hosting a model railway, model boats display and 
has a steam driven miniature railway.  Finally we visit Maldon (evening meal tba). 
Cost including coach, cruiser trip and Museum £35.00 per person, children half 
price.  Pick up at Alderton Village Hall 8.00am, Hollesley Shepherd and Dog 
8.10am, Melton Railway Station 8.30am.  Anticipated return time 8.30pm onwards. 
To book either event please contact Nick Rose, BHYC Hon Secretary, on 01394 
410250 or 07799236131 or email nicolas.rose@uwclub.net. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
mailto:nicolas.rose@uwclub.net
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services – Sunday 30 June United Fifth Service of Deben Churches celebrating 

Creation and Eco Churches at 10.00am at St Andrew’s, Boyton, including Eucharist 
with the Deben 8 Choir and the presentation of Boyton’s Silver Eco-Church Award.  
Sunday 7 July at St Andrew’s Church, Alderton, Songs of Peace, Love and Praise 
at 3.00pm including the dedication and presentation of World War I ‘Rolls of Honour’ 
to each of the seven parishes of the Deben Benefice.  Sunday 14 July ‘Sea 
Sunday’ service reflecting on ‘Maritime Matters’ with Holy Communion led by Rev’d 
Ruth at 11.00am.  Saturday 20 July Noon-2.00pm at Hollesley Church, ‘Messy 
Church’ with Rev’d Michael and Team.  Activities on a biblical theme for children and 
adults with lunch provided.  Sunday 28 July Morning Praise at 11.00am with Joy 
Andrews and Team. 
Teddy Bears’ Picnic – Many thanks to the arrangers for the beautiful array of 
flowers – ably supported by no less than 44 Teddy Bears! (some with an interesting 
story to tell).  Thanks also to those who provided and sold refreshments; those who 
supervised the Church; those who helped with preparations and tidying up; and 
those who attended the Flower Festival and Songs of Praise.  A fantastic result, 
given the wash-out of Saturday.  Grand total £501.20.  Thanks to all concerned. 
Letter From Rev’d Ruth 
Dear Friends 
‘Let’s celebrate’ was the title of our recent flower festival at All Saints’ Church, 
Sutton, and what a wonderful celebration of talent and ingenuity it was! It was 
preceded by another very successful and enjoyable flower festival at Bawdsey, 
despite the disappointing weather conditions which meant people were unable to go 
up the tower on Saturday. But the rain is making our crops and gardens grow and 
there is plenty to celebrate. In particular, we are celebrating the award to Boyton 
Church and Village Hall of a silver Eco-Church certificate. Eco Church is an A 
Rocha UK project, run in partnership with Christian Aid, The Church of England, The 
Methodist Church and Tearfund. The questionnaire explores actions and attitudes in 
five key areas of church life: Worship and teaching; Management of church 
buildings; Management of church land; Community and global engagement; 
Lifestyle.  In order to qualify for an Award the church must attain at least bronze, 
silver or gold in all of those areas. On 30 June everyone is invited to Boyton church 
at 10.00am to a celebration communion service where guest speaker, Simon Brown, 
from A Rocha who will present the award certificate. Other churches are applying for 
this accreditation which underlines our commitment to caring for our environment. 
The following Sunday, 7 July there will be a Songs of Praise at Alderton Church 
at 3.00pm, followed by refreshments. ‘Peace’ is our theme and ‘Rolls of Honour’ 
naming all those who served in the First World War will be dedicated and presented 
to all seven parishes of the Deben peninsula. 
Finally, you may have heard on the ‘grapevine’ that I will be retiring from being vicar 
of these seven parishes in February of next year. By making this public now, I hope 
we will all have time to make plans for the future so that our church communities can 
continue to flourish and be a blessing to the community as a whole. Michael and I 
will be moving back to Essex but hope to be frequent visitors to the area and people 
we love so much. 

 PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Parish Council Meeting: Thursday 18 July, 7.00pm, the Hall. All welcome. 
PGL Lake application: DC/19/1022/FUL will go to Full Planning Committee on 

Tuesday 23 July. 
The Shoreline Management Plan - Update on Phase 1 of the Review 

As part of the Client Steering Group involved with the review of the management of 
our coast, in particular East Lane Point, representatives from Bawdsey Parish 
Council and Bawdsey Coastal Partnership have had three meetings with the 
consultants, Jacobs UK, the Environment Agency and the District Council. The first 
of these was an introductory look at the state of the coast and defences at East 
Lane and Shingle Street. In two further meetings there was a chance to discuss, 
question and respond to the detailed draft report from the consultants. (There was 
a feeling that generally the consultants had done a thorough job, and given a clear 
explanation of their conclusions. They describe Bawdsey as having ‘an extremely 
dynamic coastal environment’.) 
Now the process has moved on to the point where the consultants’ findings and 
report have been presented to the Coastal Forum, the body with the decision 
making powers in this review process.  
The complexity of the processes affecting our coast – such as wind, tides, sea level 
rise, the movement of shingle, as well as economic and environmental concerns – 
has meant that the Coastal Forum has accepted that there are ‘significant 
uncertainties that remain’ after the first Phase, and that further detailed 
investigations are necessary before a decision on the best option for our coast can 
be reached. 
Therefore, assuming that the necessary funding is made available, a second Phase 
will be embarked on, to work through questions and consider the options still 
remaining from the first Phase; the outcome of this stage will in due course be put 
to the Coastal Forum for their decision. 

 

Village Breakfast at Sutton Memorial Hall 
Saturday 6 July from 9.00am, last orders taken at 10.30am 

To book phone 01394 411793 or 01394 384659 
 

PENINSULA VILLAGES COMMUNITY LAND TRUST - AGM 
Open to PVCLT Members and Local Community 

Tuesday 9 July, 7.00pm, Hollesley Village Hal 
First Annual General Meeting of your Community Land Trust 

Refreshments provided from 6.30pm ~ Building a future for our villages 
 

ALDERTON VILLAGE SHOW 
Saturday 6 July 2.00-10.30pm ~ Alderton Recreation Ground 

Produce and Craft Exhibition ~ Classic Cars ~ Stalls ~ BBQ and Bar 
Live Music ~ Suffolk Pop Chorus; Abba’s Voulez Vous; Harry and Friends; 

Sunset Bamboo; Harmless Crossfire; Urban Myth 
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NEWS FROM BAWDSEY RADAR 
Bawdsey Radar re-opened for the summer in April and has been a hive of activity 
so far. We welcomed our two new heritage lottery funded Interns, Emily and Nick, 
both of whom are studying at local Universities alongside their work at Bawdsey. 
Their work will include day to day operations of the attraction, welcoming visitors, 
and behind the scenes work on the museum’s collection and programmes for local 
school and group visits. 
We have already played host to several group visits including a Soviet Car club, 
various groups from the University of the 3rd Age (U3A), and some local historical 
societies. In early June we also hosted visits from school groups staying at 
Bawdsey Manor on residential trips helping them to understand the role that the 
Manor and the Transmitter Block played in the development of Radar and the 
Second World War. 
This year will also be seeing a series of Heritage Lottery funded special events and 
upcoming in July we have “Wartime at RAF Bawdsey”, “See and be Seen – Radar’s 
use in Navigation and Search and Rescue”, and a special Enthusiasts Day with a 
talk from Dr Phil Judkin about the use of radar in deception in the run up to D-Day. 
Also starting this month, the Transmitter Block will be opening for an extra day, 
adding Wednesday to our current opening days of Thursday, Sunday and Bank 
Holiday Mondays. This is down to our ace volunteers who are offering us more of 
their free time. If you would like to help us volunteer at the museum please let us 
know.  We are always looking for more friendly faces to be part of the team. 
For more information on a particular event, visit www.bawdseyradar.org.uk or ring 
07821 162879.  Admission for children under 5 is free and 5-18s come in for £1! 

EVENTS 
D-Day deceptions with Radar talk - Thursday 4 July 11.30am and 2.00pm.  Dr 
Phil Judkin illustrated talk on the various schemes involving radar to help the Allied 
invasion forces. The talk will be given twice on the day. Included in admission.  
Where is that Plane? On gallery short talks - Thursday 11 July during the day 

11.00am to 4.00pm.  David Heath gives short talks on ‘Identification Friend or Foe’ 
and ‘Where is that Plane?’. The talks take place on the gallery and bring to life 
some of the ideas and concepts of radar and its uses. Included in admission. 
Maritime Day - Sunday 14 July 11.00am to 4.00pm.  In partnership with the Marine 

Coastal Agency and the RNLI, come and find out more about the work of all these 
lifesaving organisations, how radar plays its part in search and rescue and how to 
stay safe in the water. Included in admission.  Last entry 3.30pm.  
Secrets and Spies talk - Sunday 4 August 11.30am and 2.00pm.  Dr Phil Judkins 

discusses how spies on the Zeppelin flights lost the Battle of Britain. 
Commemorates the 80th anniversary of the outbreak of WWII. The talk will be 
given twice on the day. Included in admission. 

 
ASHES MEMORIAL GARDEN 

The Parochial Church Council (PCC) wishes to remind villagers that only approved 
rectangular Memorial Stones (9” x 6”) are permitted in the Ashes Memorial Garden.  
No other ornaments or flower pots etc are allowed.  Note: These are countywide 
Diocesan Rules, which cannot be altered by the PCC. 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  
Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY 

Monday 8.00am to 2.30pm 8.00am to 6.30pm 1.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8.00am to 6.30pm CLOSED  

Wednesday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Thursday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Friday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically 
transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial. 
Surgery Closures: Staff meeting 3 July, 1.30-4.00pm (phone calls accepted during 

this time).  Training 18 July, 1.00pm.  Contact NHS 111 when the Surgery is closed. 
Dr Fiona Hobday will be leaving The Peninsula Practice on 13 September 2019. 
We would like to thank her for her dedication to the practice and wish her all the 
best for the future.  We are currently in the process of recruiting a GP to replace Dr 
Hobday’s sessions and will keep you informed of these changes. Dr Crockett will 
continue as clinical partner together with Dr Nanayakkara, Dr Noone and a new GP 
and along with the rest of the team will continue to provide a strong, sustainable 
and excellent service. 
 

PENINSULA PRACTICE NEEDS TO GROW 
Across the country GP surgeries are facing increasing challenges in maintaining 
the quality of NHS services they provide.  The Peninsula Practice has always been 
forward planning and in order to maintain a strong and sustainable service, we 
want to be pro-active in order to safeguard the outstanding service we provide to 
you.  With this in mind we are taking the opportunity to expand our practice area to 
Aldeburgh in 2020*.  Aldeburgh Surgery (Church Farm), are in consultations with 
Peninsula Practice to join as one larger Practice who will provide a full service to 
the whole population under the name of The Peninsula Practice. There are no 
current plans to close any of the surgeries/branch sites.  
The intention is to embrace the qualities of both The Peninsula and Aldeburgh GP 
surgeries, combine the services offered, share the skills and expertise of all staff 
across all sites, ensure capacity of staff, and journey together with all our patients 
to provide a safe, effective, responsive and well led service.  
We would like to reassure you that this is a positive and exciting opportunity with 
the driving motivation being the development of a robust, resilient and sustainable 
service, and at its core a compassionate provider of patient centred care.  We invite 
your comments on this proposal as we go out to public consultation during 
July/August 2019 and would be happy to receive them by the following means:  
Email directly to Peninsula Practice: iesccg.Peninsula-Practice@nhs.net  
Via our Peninsula Patient Participation Group: peninsulapracticeppg@gmail.com  
In person at: Aldeburgh Church Hall, Thursday 25 July, 18.30-19.30. All welcome 
 Hollesley Village Hall, Friday 26 July, 18.30-19.30. All welcome.  
In writing to The Peninsula Practice  
*This proposal is subject to formal approval by the commissioners at clinical 
commissioning Group and NHS England’ 

http://www.bawdseyradar.org.uk/
http://www.the/
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